FOR PUBLICATION

NOTICE OF HEARING

Mayor Steven Dean, liquor commissioner for the City of LeRoy, has scheduled a public liquor hearing for
June 21, 2019 at 3:00 PM, at LeRoy City Hall, 207 S. East St., LeRoy IL, to deal with formal complaints
made by LeRoy Police Department to the Liquor Commissioner against Tailgaters, 509 N. West St.,
LeRoy. Specifically, the hearing will cover four areas:

1)

Delayed compliance with Police Department request for video camera footage as it relates to a
patron who was involved in a vehicle accident and was subsequently arrested for Driving Under
the Influence of Alcohol on May 27, 2019 (Violation of LeRoy City Code 3-3-16-F-5).Specifically,
the video was requested by the police chief on May 29, 2019, and was not provided until June 7,
2019 after a suspension notice from the liquor commissioner had been served.

Over-serving of a patron. (See item 1) (Violation LeRoy City Code 3-3-22-A) The arresting officer
will testify about the arrest and statements made by the patron as to how much alcohol he had
consumed at Tailgaters prior to the accident and the officer's testing. Tailgaters video will be
introduced as evidence.

After-hours service and smoking within the confines of the building on March 10, 2019 around
1:50 AM. (Violation LeRoy City Code 3-3-22-D and 3-3-19), as detailed by Officer Josh Albee's
memo and recorded on his body worn camera.

Smoking in a public place on March 10, 2019 around 1:50 AM. (Violation of City Code 5-2-12-C),
as detailed by Officer Josh Albee's memo and recorded on his body worn camera.

Obstructed view from street (Violation of LeRoy City Code 3-3-16-D). Officers are not able to
see into the bar during and after hours, as required by this section of the city code.



